GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS

(RAILWAY BOARD)

3)

No. 2021/Sec(CCB)/45/64 Bad Work Dated: /01/2022

To Principal Chief Security Commissioners.
All Zonal Railways, RPSF, Metro Rail/Kolkats, All Production Units,

RDSO, CORE

C8C, KRCL

IG Const NR, ECoR

Director/JR RPF Academy, LKO
Director/RPF TC, MLY & KGP

SECURITY CIRCULAR No. 0]/2022

Subject: Action to be taken against the supervisory officials and
officials of CIB/SIB/IVG in case of involvement of RPF/RPSF

personnel in corrupt practice.

Recently a surge in cases of RPF personnel getting trapped red handed
by Anti Corruption Bureau of Central Bureau of Investigation/ State police
while demanding/accepting bribe has been noticed. Such incidents tarnish
the image of Railway Protection Force (RPF) and the Indian Railways and all
the good work done by scores of RPF/RPSF personnel after toiling hard
night and day goes down the drain.

Detailed guidelines for supervisory officers to prevent undesirable
activities by RPF staff were circulated earlier through Security Circular No.
01/2021 dated 02.03.2021. It is felt that the same is not being adhered to in
its true spirit. The supervisory officials have been failing in their duties in

maintaining impeccable transparency and integrity in the actions of their
subordinates. The authorities entrusted with the task of reporting
objectionable activities of RPF officers/staff have also not been reporting
about such black sheep amongst us, due to which the reputation and the
image of the Force is being adversely affected. The malaise gives enough
warnings before hitting the organization adversely, However, we have not
been receiving warnings from the “sensors” entrusted to warn. It is high time
we took stern action on the personnel responsible for tarnishing the image
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